 GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 20th April 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs.C S Atcheson


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. D J Lace 


Mr. J.E Lightfoot


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mr. R J Quayle


Mrs J C Scanes


Town Member
Mr T.E Leece

Apologies
Mr S Knight


Mrs C Horton (Librarian)


In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)


Mr R Baker (Curator)

	CHAIRMAN’S 

WELCOME
	03/592
	The Chairman welcomed the press to the last meeting of the municipal year and wished to convey her best wishes to all the candidates in the election to be held on 22nd April 2004



	MinuteS 
	03/593
	The Minutes of the meeting held on the 18th March 2004 were taken as read and confirmed. 

The Chairman wished to express her appreciation to Mr Quayle who was retiring after 23 years service as a Commissioner and presented him with a gift and a bouquet of flowers for Mrs Quayle. Mr Quayle responded and indicated that it was sad that his association with the Commissioners was coming to an end. The town had moved forward and a lot had been achieved during his term of office. He wished to thank members and staff for the job that they had done and wished the new Board all the best for the future.  



	LEECE MUSEUM
	03/594
	The Curator presented his quarterly report which was noted by members. Mr Baker indicated that the Wanderer Medal is proving to be a big attraction to visitors.  

Mr Baker suggested that there may be merit in obtaining, on loan, some of the shipping models held by the IOM Steam Packet Company which could be displayed at the Museum during the following year which was designated Maritime Year. Members agreed that this would be a worthwhile project to pursue. 

Mr Quayle and Mr Baker left the meeting at 7.20pm

Mr Leece commented that the Museum was fortunate to have Mr Baker as Curator due to the level of enthusiasm he showed for the job. Mrs Birkett added that the Commissioners were blessed to have not only Mr Baker as Curator but also Mrs Horton as Librarian and Mr Quane as Camp Site manager who also equally displayed a high degree of enthusiasm for their jobs. 



	Ward Library Report
	03/595
	The Ward Library report for the quarter ending March 2004 was tabled and NOTED. 

Discussion ensued over the possible need to extend the library due to lack of space. It was agreed that this matter would need closer investigation. Members agreed to fund the computer costs required to upgrade the computers transferred to the library from the Town Hall. 

Mr T E Leece left the meeting at 7.30pm



	Harbour bridge and Jetty
	03/596
	Reference made back to Minute 03/465 and it was noted that the Department of Transport had erected a notice board with some line drawings of the harbour bridge on display for members of the public. Members wondered whether a more artistic architect’s impression of what the finished project would look like would be of more value and it was agreed to make enquires of the Department as to whether such drawings were available for display to the public. 



	WEST VIEW PLAY PARK 
	03/597
	The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/467 and indicated that detailed proposals were awaited from SMP and Wicksteed with regard to their plans for the play equipment to be installed in West View Play Park. NOTED


	Peel Kart Races 
	03/598
	Consideration was given to a letter from the Department of Transport, Highways Division, regarding a request from the Isle of Man Kart Racing Association to have a road closure order on the occasion of the Peel Kart Races which would run from 23rd to 26th June 2004. Discussion ensued over the Finals Day Saturday 26th June. Bearing in mind  the early completion of the finals in 2003 it was suggested that the road closure could run from 18.00 hours in the evening to   21.45 hours  as opposed to the 17.00 hours  start requested by the organisers. It was agreed that this suggestion be made to the Department together with a requirement that disabled access be maintained along the length of the promenade pavement. Mr Lightfoot suggested that it maybe to hold a debrief meeting with Mr Hammond after the event and it was agreed that the Town Clerk invite Mr Hammond to such a meeting during July 2004.



	STREET CLEANING 
	03/599
	Members noted that the Haiko street cleaner had now been returned to Peel and was being operated by staff. 



	Mobile Catering
	03/600
	Further consideration was given to a request from Mr Birch and Mr Hampson who wished to operate a Dinky Do-nuts mobile catering facility in Peel at specific events during the season. Members noted the letter received from Mr Birch and Mr Hampson outlining their costs and after consideration it was felt that they would be permitted to operate within Peel at specified events. At this stage it was noted that no events had been outlined and it was agreed that they could apply for a street traders licence on each separate occasion that they wished to operate in Peel.  



	Red Arrows display 2004
	03/601
	The Chairman expressed her extreme dismay at the letter received form Mr Moore, Events Manager at the Department of Tourism regarding the reasons why the Red Arrows display team would not perform in Peel during TT Week 2004. It appeared that the major reason for the refusal was on a cost basis and members felt that for the TT fortnight to survive more events and expenditure was needed not less. 



	ISLAND IN BLOOM 2004
	03/602
	The Town Clerk indicated that the application form for the Island in Bloom Competition had been issued by the Department of Tourism. It was agreed that an application to take part be submitted in the normal way. Members agreed that the Town Clerk write to Mr Quayle to see if he would be prepared to co-ordinate the Commissioners entry as it was noted that he had a particular regard for this competition.  



	FLAG DAY
	03/603
	Consideration was given to a request from Victim Support to hold a flag day in Peel on a Friday towards the end of July. Agreed
Permission was also given to the RNLI Peel Station branch to hold a bucket collection on the promenade in the evening to coincide with sand racing scheduled for 2nd September 2004. 



	Beach moto cross event 
	03/604
	Consideration was given to a letter, copies of with had been previously circulated, from Mr John Watterson on behalf of the Ramsey Motorcycle Club regarding the organisation of a Beach Moto Cross event in Peel on Thursday  10th June 2004. Members agreed that the event be supported with the provision of a buffet up to a cost of £50.00 together with appropriate prize money as per 2003.



	Campsite advertising 
	03/605
	Consideration was given to the placement of a Campsite advert in the Isle of Man Holiday Guide which was the major tourist guide issued by the Government. It was agreed that an eighth page advert at a cost of £486.00 be placed in the 2005 guide



	Memorial Seat Peel Hill
	03/606
	Consideration was given to a request form Mr L Millar who wished to place a seat on Peel Hill in memory of his late wife Joy. It was agreed that a seat could be located in the vicinity of the British Legion Tree Planting site on Peel Hill. 



	Department of local Government and THE Environment 
	03/607
	Members noted a letter received from the Local Government Unit Manager Mrs Sutherland in respect of a motion brought to the March 2004 sitting of Tynwald requesting that Tynwald appoints a Select Committee to investigate the supervisory powers of the Department of Local Government and the Environment in respect of over seeing local authorities. An additional amendment had been put forward  requesting the committee to report on the effectiveness and the efficiency of  the Local Government structure and whether it merited a re-structuring to ensure a more meaningful and cost effective service. As a result of these motions the Department would in future be requesting additional information reports and returns from Local Authorities under section 4 (3) of the Local Government Act 1985. 

Members agreed to defer this letter to the April meeting for additional consideration.

 

	Manx national week
	03/608
	The Town Clerk read out a letter from the President of Tynwald, the Honourable Noel Cringle, regarding the promotion of Manx National Week from the 3rd to the 10th July 2004. 

It was agreed to seek the views of residents as to suggestions that might be considered to help celebrate Manx National week particularly in Peel.



	FRancIs Drake bursary Fund
	03/609
	The Town Clerk indicated that the usual request had been received from the Francis Drake Bursary Fund seeking an interested youth from the town to sail on the “Greater Manchester Challenge” during October 2004. The Commissioners would part sponsor the successful applicant and members agreed that suitable enquires be made of the Queen Elizabeth II High School to see if there was a local youth who was prepared to apply for the trip.

The Chairman wished to thank all members and the staff for their co-operation in her year as Chairman.

This part of the meeting ended at 8.20pm.
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